
 

Safety Zone Policy 
To Protect the health and safety of all adults and children inclusive of all genders and sexual 
orientation, parents, and families receiving services from LOH and/or the CAC programs, it 
is the policy of the Tribes to provide a “safe zone” which is identified as the premises of LOH 
and the CAC. LOH and/or CAC staff may contact the Office of Reservation Attorney (ORA) 
or Tulalip Police Department (TPD) to confirm whether or not an individual falls under one 
of more of the categories listed below and should be denied entry to the property. 

(1) Staff will deny entrance to individuals in the following categories: 

(a) Persons convicted of a domestic violence or family violence charge; 

(b) Persons subject to an ongoing investigation of domestic violence, family violence, or 
sex offense or a pending criminal matter that involves a charge of domestic violence, 
family violence, or sex offense; 

(c) Persons convicted of a sex offense no matter how the offense is styled or how long 
ago the event occurred; 

(d) Persons who are registered sex offenders or who would be required to register under 
Tribal, Federal, or State law; 

(e) Persons deemed not competent to stand trial for a sex offense criminal charge or 
domestic violence or family violence criminal charge but whom the CAC deems a threat 
to children or other persons; 

(f) Persons who are subject to a protection order whether civil or criminal as a respondent 
or defendant; or  

(g) Persons who are convicted of a crime against children; or 

(h) At the discretion of the LOH/CAC Director a person may be denied entry per 
confidential information held by LOH/CAC with regard to domestic violence, sexual 
assault, or child abuse committed by the individual. 

(2) Any LOH or CAC staff member shall seek the immediate removal from the Tulalip Police 
Department of any person identified who refuses to leave the premises of LOH or CAC or 
who refuses to provide requested identification. [Res. 2021-002; Res. 2013-379]. 

If you do have one of these disqualifiers, we can still help-we will just need to meet at a 
different location. Also, because of this policy, we request we are given the name of every 
adult accompanying the child to the appointment. 


